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Fish Lake Resort –  Camping, boat rentals.   Café open Wednesday – Friday. 541 949-8500  www.FishLakeResort.net..
Crystalwood Lodge – Full-lodge gatherings and individual rooms throughout the year.   www.CrystalwoodLodge.com.  541-381-2322.
Lake of the Woods Resort – Lodge dining open 7 days a week, 8 AM – 8 PM.  Cabin rentals and sales, boat launch, marina, general store.  www.lakeofthewoodsresort.com 1-866-201-4194..  
Rocky Point Resort – Restaurant open 8 AM – 8 PM Wed. – Sun.  Store open daily 9 AM – 6 PM. Camping, motel, rentals.   541 356-2287.
Odessa Store – Open 8 AM – 7 PM, with groceries and quick-stop supplies, liquor store, propane, gas & diesel.  Discount fuel days 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month.  541 356-2272.
Harriman Springs Resort – Restaurant and bar open Wednesday - Sunday.  Boat rentals.  Cabins available. 541 356-0900, 844 733-2263.
Quilting Sisters – Open Monday through Saturday 541 356-2218.
Gardens of Joy – Open Thursday through Monday.  541 973-3956.  

Dump open – Sat., 8:30 – 4
Library & Quilt – Tuesdays, 9 – noon.
Fire Department Number – 541 205-4934.
Rpfire.com.





How about a Date?

June 1 – Drop off flea market items, 10 AM – noon
              Youth Fishing Derby, Lake of the Woods
June 6 – Dee Gilcrist’s birthday
June 7 & 8 – Steam boats at Rocky Point Resort
June 8 – Leo Christianson’s birthday
June 10 – RP Fire/EMS Board meeting, 10 AM
June 11 – Kathy Ross’s birthday
June 15 – Mike Newdall’s birthday
                Mike & Julie Black’s anniversary
                Donna Bixler’s birthday
                Drop off flea market items, 10 AM - noon
June 18 – Mel Hays’ birthday
June 19 – Dean & Diane Grieb’s anniversary
June 20 – Janet McNeil’s birthday
June 21 – Jim Migliaccio’s birthday
                Mike Hiatt’s birthday
                1st Day of Summer
June 24 – Duane Daley’s birthday
June 25 - Dee Sullivan’s birthday
June 26 – DeAnn Akins’ birthday
                Dean Grieb’s birthday
July 20 – Rocky Point Summer Festival
2019 Opportunity Quilt 
tickets now on sale
Come see this marshland
Beauty any Tuesday AM
At the Fire Hall
All proceeds from this raffle are used to
purchase equipment and
supplies for the
 fire department.
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TO THE POINT is a monthly volunteer, nonprofit newsletter, available on the first of every month at Mountain Lakes Auto, Odessa Store, Rocky Point Resort, Lake of the Woods Resort, Quilting Sisters, Harriman Springs Resort, & RPFD kiosk.
Annual subscriptions for direct mailing are available by sending $6 and your complete mailing address to Diane Grieb, 22505 Aspen St., Klamath Falls, OR  97601
Provide information, make suggestions, finance an issue for $25, or place a free ad by calling:
Mata Rust:	356-2236  (articles & ads)                                             
                                   rustm@fireserve.net
Diane Grieb               356-0909 dgrieb@hughes.net.                           (mailings, subscriptions, sponsorships, & delivery), 
Please make checks payable to
Diane Grieb.
   
    






ROCKY POINT FIRE/EMS BOARD
[bookmark: _Hlk501527702][bookmark: _Hlk514573914][bookmark: _Hlk504133851][bookmark: _Hlk496855776][bookmark: _Hlk499387809][bookmark: _Hlk517752518][bookmark: _Hlk507082154]All five Board members, the chief, clerk, and 4 guests attended the May meeting.  After the pledge, the Board approved the previous month’s minutes.  The treasurer reported the department received about $15,000 for services the department provided during the Pelican Fire, then the financials were approved.
Fred said the damage on the tool room was being repaired.  Then the Board approved a resolution to transfer bookkeeping duties to Diann Walker-Pope, which carries $250,000 Crime Coverage through SDAO.  Sandy relayed the information that Chiloquin’s fire chief would like his Board members to attend one of our Board meetings and invited our Board to attend one of his.  The last item in New Business was Sandy reporting the July Summer Festival still needed a parade coordinator, we’ve received about 40 auction donations, and the work to get workers and additional donations continues.
The Chief was loaded with information for her report – Title for the Expedition arrived, 3 volunteers completed the NFPA Pump Operator Class and are now certified, training continues to make all volunteers capable of driving and operating all vehicles, and the May 11th mandatory Extraction Training includes a farewell party for Dwayne and Barb.  Our 6 new First Responders graduated and are now certified, and we received a donated traction splint from Sager Manufacturing.  During the department’s insurance inspection, there was conversation about updating worker’s comp as well as other related operational policies.  Sandy and Diann attended a Risk Management class, and the OSHA Consultation occurred May 16th.  ODF requested Rocky Point Fire draft our own requirements for outdoor burning; done and sent out via community email.  Chiloquin donated 8 new SCBA packs with more to come from Crescent.
Finally, there was discussion on filling the uncompleted Board term for Dwayne, as well as encouragement for everyone out there to  consider becoming a much-needed volunteer in any capacity.
(Continued P. 2)
This Month’s Printing Paid For By
Rebecca Short
Next month’s issue will be financed by
Anonymous







Patrons are encouraged to use the department’s website to see official minutes, meeting dates, agendas, and other postings of interest. www.rpfire.com. 
You’re welcome at any of the meetings the 2nd Monday of each month, 10 AM, Aspen Community Room.   Meeting agenda is posted on the kiosk prior to each meeting. Official minutes posted at the fire hall kiosk, and available upon request at 541 205-4934.  This Institution is an equal opportunity provider.	
And furthermore, welcome to newly-elected Board member Steve Jensen, who fills the expired term held by Jim Rust.
GETTING READY
	The Summer Festival organizers continue to work on preparations, and your help is critical.  Please give Sandy a call if you can lend a hand to this annual fund-raising event.
	Flea market items for advance drop off on June 1 and June 15 at 29915 O’Neil Drive will be available ONLY IF YOU CALL ONE OF THESE PEOPLE IN ADVANCE.  Reminder:  No clothing, tires, large appliances, or things you’d take to the dump.
Annie – 541 821-8857
Sandy – 541 591-2030
Diane – 541 356-0909
GENERAL HOSPITAL
               Had a few folks make impromptu reservations at Sky Lakes this month.  Pete Cartwright must have brought unwelcome guests back from Mexico, because he spent some days confined for pneumonia treatment.  Doris bounced back faster, but that was because she’s tougher than a pesky broken hip.  She’s home now, recovering and healing.  Sharol Striplin is still under hospital house arrest, following a nasty fall that broke part of her back.  Make it a point to stop by Plum Ridge to cheer her up while she’s in rehab following that repair.	
CONDOLENCES
             Friends and family morn the loss of Steve Cutts, who bravely fought cancer.		
RUNNIN’ AROUND
             Lynnie took Joy away from her gardens and flew her to Alaska, where they visited, saw sights, and gathered up the remainder of Lynnie’s belongings, then ferried back to the mainland to motor back to Rocky Point.  Quite a trip!   
              Sullivans and Griebs went not so far north – Canada.  And who knows what they did there except discover how expensive liquor is.  Meridel took Dan to Las Vegas for his birthday, and of course what happens in Vegas . . . .
            Annie didn’t even bother taking anyone with her, first to Springfield to visit her brother and do some serious garage sale wanderings, then to Idaho for a week with an old girl friend…hot springs…shopping. . . .  Becky Hoskins did the right thing heading south for Mother’s Day with her own mother, then on to Colorado for time with more relatives.
             Running the other way was Alice Veitch, who returned to Rocky Point for a visit with old friends. What a gift for those of us who got to spend time with this dear and remarkable woman!					
RESORT NEWS
	At Lake of the Woods Resort,  lodge, marina, and general store are open 7 days a week 8 AM – 8 PM.  They rent boats and sell cabins too.
Harriman Springs Resort restaurant is open Wednesday through Sunday.  Cabins and boats also available for rent.
Rocky Point Resort’s restaurant operating hours Wednesday through Sunday, 8 AM – 8 PM.  Store hours 9 AM - 6 PM daily. Lodging open all year. 541-356-2287 or www.rockypointoregon.com.  Esther reminds everyone to come see the steam boats on June 7th & 8th.
Odessa Market, open daily from 8 AM - 7 PM, has all your last-minute needs, or pick up a hot dog and some snacks, fuels, liquor, propane, and lots of other things.
Fish Lake Resort restaurant operates 5 days a week, closed Mondays and Tuesdays. RV Park open.  Boat rentals
Gardens of Joy is up and running with all sorts of Rocky Point-friendly perennials, as well as colorful annuals.  (541-973-3956)
FROM THE READERS
History of Rocky Point
Cadmans, 541-956-2383 or
Joy Harris 541-973-3956.

Mountain Lakes Auto
Repairs, wiper blades, batteries, and lots of other parts and pieces for cars and motors
541 356-2105

Units for Rent
Mountain Lakes Storage
541 356-2400 

Roommate Wanted in
Rocky Point
Female preferred
541 892-8648

Clean it Up
Rocky Point
Shane & Jennifer, Shafer Cleaning, 541 238-4915
     House Cleaning, Handy Man,
Security, Pet Sitting 

New to the area? 
 Welcome packets
available from Irene.  541 281-1508.

Need RV Repair?
Shafer Mobile will come to you
RVIA/RVDA Technician
541 591-5659

How About a Canoe?
Richard has a 17 ft. aluminum one
$250 OBO 541 892-1297

Maybe Eggs?
Organic, free range
Will deliver in Rocky Point or you pick up
$3 per doz., 541 363-2478

	Sharol sends thanks and compliments to our fire department volunteers who cared for her with professionalism, respect, competence, and speed.  She’s not alone in appreciating everyone who devotes time, energy, and concern for the safety of all of us in the community.
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